
The Petersburg School 
Board held a work session on 
Tuesday to address some stu-
dents’ concerns over Peters-
burg High School’s block 
classes, but ultimately, the 
board decided not to take any 
action due to the level of sup-
port of the current schedule. 

High school students filled 
out a survey put together by 
teachers and staff to gauge the 
students’ thoughts and opin-
ions on this year’s schedule. 
The school days are split into 
four periods, but two of the 
classes are block classes, which 
are about an hour and a half 
long and cover a year’s worth 
of material in one semester.  

At the school board’s regu-
lar meeting last week, two PHS 
juniors expressed their strug-
gles with math under the block 
scheduled. They felt their math 
classes were moving too fast 
for them and they weren’t able 
to absorb the information they 
were learning.  

“I think it would be a better 
idea to go back to having year 
long courses with seven classes 
a day, so that we can fully learn 
and comprehend the material 
that we need for future classes 
and careers,” said Chase Lister 
in a letter to the school board. 

The school board scheduled 
Tuesday’s work session to de-
termine how to address the 
block classes and the schedule 
as a whole but the survey re-
sults showed students like the 
current schedule.  

About 46 percent of stu-
dents at PHS prefer this year’s 
four period schedule to last 
year’s seven period schedule. 
About 40 percent of high 
schoolers preferred last year’s 
schedules. The remaining stu-
dents said they didn’t care ei-
ther way or preferred a 
modified schedule of the two.  

During a seven period day 

in previous years, students still 
had block classes, but they met 
every other day and the mate-
rial was stretched out through 
the entire year.  

Grades also appear to be un-
affected by the new schedule. 
About 58 percent of students 
who responded to the survey 
said their grades are about the 
same compared to this time 
last year. About 26 percent of 
students said their grades have 
improved, and the remaining 
percent of students felt their 
grades had suffered under this 
year’s schedule.  

The new schedule did in-
crease the amount of time stu-

dents spend on homework, 
however. About 44 percent of 
students said their amount of 
homework is higher this year. 
About 35 percent of students 
said their amount of home-
work has stayed the same. The 
remaining percent of students 
said their amount of home-
work has gone down this year.  

While the school district 
was operating under a yellow 
risk level at the start of the 
school, students were encour-
aged to disperse after school to 
prevent the transmission of 
COVID-19. Now that the 
schools are under a green level 
of operation, students can 
move around more freely. 

One question on the survey 
asked students if they were 
aware teachers are available to 
help them after school. About 
74 percent of students said they 
knew help was available but 
didn’t stay. PHS Principal Rick 
Dormer said students may be 
struggling with the new sched-
ule because they don’t know 
they can stay after class to re-
ceive help. 

The school board requested 

communication between stu-
dents and staff improve.  

“It seems like some of these 
frustrations that students are 
having is coming down to the 
communication and that part 
that I’m hearing is really frus-
trating to me,” said School 

Board Vice President Katie 
Holmlund. 

The school board decided 
not to take any action on the 
current high school class 
schedule, though Dormer 
noted the current schedule isn’t 
the ideal structure for students. 
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Vote “Yes” For Judges on the Ballot 
 

The Alaska Judicial Council, a nonpartisan state agency required by law  

to evaluate judges standing for retention, found that all judges met  

performance standards, and is therefore recommending a “yes” vote.

Find the Councilʼs  
full report at  

knowyouralaskajudges.org,  
or consult  

the Official Election Pamphlet. 

Paid for by the Alaska Judicial Council, 510 L Street, Suite 450, Anchorage, AK. 

This NOTICE TO VOTERS is required by Alaska law. 

The Judicial Council certifies that this ad is not authorized, paid for, or approved by the candidate(s)

            
PETERSBURG

  

Rexall Drug
“We treat your family as we treat our own.”

On Main Street • 772-3265 • www.petersburgrexalldrug.com                        Closed Sunday

• Cards 

• Candies 

• Costumes 

• Makeup

Last chance to  
get your Halloween....

Stop by the Drug Store on  
Halloween Day for  

Halloween Treats,11a - 4p 
in your costumes and  

accompanied by an adult 

Attention Kids

 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

School Board: Block classes to remain unchanged

Nightmare of the season
Tombstones and skeletons stand ready to greet trick-or-treaters this Halloween at the Bisset residence at 1304 N. Nordic Dr.  

OLA RICHARDS / Petersburg Pilot

The Borough Assembly ex-
tended a contract between the 
borough and the state for 
COVID-19 related services of-
fered at the Petersburg Airport 
through Dec. 31 at their meeting 
on Oct. 20.  

Under the extension, the bor-
ough will receive $423,725 for 
the greeting, screening and test-
ing services of incoming passen-
gers from June 8 through Dec. 
31, according to a memo to the 
Borough Assembly from Inci-
dent Commander Karl Hager-
man. The extension also 
amended the memorandum of 
agreement between the borough 

and Petersburg Medical Center 
for the hospital’s role in collect-
ing test samples from passen-
gers. PMC will receive up to 
$325,400 for COVID-19 testing 
services at the airport, according 
to Hagerman. The money will 
come from the total funds the 
borough receives from the state. 
The remaining balance will go to 
the borough for the greeting and 
screening of disembarking pas-
sengers.  

“Our airport is our hub for 
people coming and going from 
the community,” said Vice 
Mayor Jeigh Stanton Gregor. 
“Approving this is very critical 
to keeping our community as 
safe as possible as much as we 
can in terms of mitigating the 
risk in terms of COVID.” 

The contract between the bor-
ough and the state originally 
went into effect in June to meet 
the requirements laid out by 
state health mandate #10, 
Alaska’s health mandate that ad-
dresses intrastate and interstate 
travel. The original contract was 
set to expire on Aug. 31, but the 
assembly extended the contract 
to Oct. 31.  

According to the contract, 
greeting, screening and testing 
services at the airport cost ap-
proximately $2,025 per day. The 
state of Alaska has reimbursed 
the borough for all expenses as-
sociated with the services offered 
at the airport, said Hagerman in 
his memo. 

Airport screening extended to Dec. 31

Petersburg Elderly Housing (Building closest to GCI) will NOT be  
participating in trick or treat this year due to Covid concerns. 

Please call Shelyn at 772-2445 with any questions. 

Mountain View Assisted Living WILL be  
safely participating in  

Trick or Treating 

 Saturday, October 31st, 6 to 8pm 
We will have a table outside, under the  

portico with treats set out for the trick or 
treaters.  Please encourage the kids  

to walk under the portico and wave to  
the resident who will be watching from  

the “haunted gallery.”  

 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

PUBLIC NOTICE 
PETERSBURG BOROUGH  

SEEKING LETTERS OF INTEREST TO SERVE  
AS PETERSBURG BOROUGHʼS 

REPRESENTATIVES TO THE SOUTHEAST ALASKA 
POWER AGENCY (SEAPA) 

The Petersburg Borough is accepting letters of interest from 
citizens who wish to serve the community as Board Member to 
the Southeast Alaska Power Agency (SEAPA) for calendar year 
2021.  The Borough Assembly will appoint one voting member 
and one alternate to the SEAPA board. 

Letters of interest should be submitted to Mayor Jensen or 
Clerk Thompson at the Borough offices 
located at 12 S. Nordic Drive; by 
sending to PO Box 329, Petersburg, 
AK 99833; or by emailing to 
dthompson@petersburgak.gov. 
Published: October 29 and November 5, 2020

NOTICE OF GENERAL ELECTION 
Tuesday, November 3, 2020 

 
Polling Places Will Be Open From 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Candidate Races on the Ballot 
United States President / Vice President 

United States Senator 
United States Representative 

State Senator (Districts B, D, F, H, J, L, M, N, P, R, T) 
State House Representative (All 40 Districts) 

Judicial Retention 
 

Measures Appearing on the Ballot 
Ballot Measure 1 – 19OGTX “An act changing the oil and gas production tax for certain 
fields, units, and nonunitized reservoirs on the North Slope” 
 
Ballot Measure 2 – 19AKBE “An act replacing the political party primary with an open  
primary system and ranked-choice General Election, and requiring additional campaign 
finance disclosures”  

To find Your Polling Place Call: 1-888-383-8683 (In Anchorage call: 269-8683) 
 

Early, Absentee In-Person and Special Needs Voting 
These will be available at each of the regional offices listed below and at other 

locations throughout the state beginning October 19, 2020.  For a list of the locations 
and information on absentee voting, call your regional elections office or visit the 

divisionʼs website at https://elections.alaska.gov/Core/AKVoteEarly.php 
  If you are unable to go to the polls due to age, disability or serious illness, you may 

use the special needs voting process by appointing a personal representative to 
bring you a ballot.   

www.elections.alaska.gov 
 

Region I Office    Region II Office     Region II Office      Region III Office     Region IV Office 
      Juneau             Anchorage                Mat-Su                  Fairbanks                    Nome 
(907) 465-3021   (907) 522-8683     (907) 373-8952      (907) 451-2835      (907) 443-8683 
1-866-948-8683  1-866-958-8683    1-866-958-8683     1-866-959-8683     1-866-953-8683 

 
     Language Assistance  1-866-954-8683                     Toll Free TTY  1-888-622-3020  

 
The State of Alaska, Division of Elections, complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act 
of 1990. If you are a person with a disability who may need special assistance and/or accommodation 
to vote, please contact your regional Division of Elections office to make necessary arrangements. 
Published: October 22 and 29, 2020


